Kenningtons Primary Academy

Tamar Drive, Aveley, Essex, RM15 4NB 01708 865663

enquiries@kenningtons.thurrock.sch.uk www.kenningtonsprimaryacademy.co.uk



Company Number 8187197

July 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

This has been a fabulous year for Kenningtons and what a better way to celebrate than with the festival. Kenningtons 'Simply the Best' – who can argue with that! Congratulations to all the children and to those who devised the show and prepared and rehearsed the children to perform so well.

Events like the festival is just one of the things that sets Kenningtons apart from the rest. Children have access to a rich, diverse and ambitious curriculum. They excel in the core subjects of reading, writing and maths. This year our Year 6 children have achieved exceptionally well in their KS2 SATs. Well done to them. (Headline results are in our Governors' End of Year Report).

The education and experiences provided to children at Kenningtons were recognised this year in our Ofsted report – Outstanding in all areas. We hope you all have been able to read the report – it's a good read and truly reflects what the school is like. But an Outstanding report does not happen by accident. It is a result of hard work and dedication of teachers and all staff in making Kenningtons such a great place to send your child. Neither is it an overnight success but the culmination of the vision, driven over the past few years by the leadership of Mrs Sawtell-Haynes together with Mrs Clarke, to make Kenningtons such an exceptional primary school.

We know from feedback that you as parents and carers are very happy with your child's experience at Kenningtons. The school could not be as successful as it is without your support and we thank you for that.

So, we say goodbye and good luck to Year 6 as they move on to the next stage of their education. The school has given them the confidence to do well and we are sure they will.

We must also say goodbye to some familiar faces, members of staff leaving this summer – Mrs Mack who is moving on to teach in a new school and Tina Longhurst, who will be retiring. We wish them well and thank them for their valued contribution over the years. We shall miss them.

We hope you all have a lovely summer and look forward to seeing all those returning in September.

Mrs Sarah Sayers Chair of Governors (on behalf of the Governing Body)













